### Mansfield Area AA Intergroup Meeting

October 6, 2024

#### Call to order

Lorrie F. called to order the Mansfield Area Intergroup at 5:00 pm on Nov 3, 2024 at 20 1/2 Park St. Opened with Serenity Prayer and reading of the 2<sup>nd</sup> Tradition.

### Roll call (A) Absent, (E) Excused

<u>Officers</u> <u>Members</u>

Chair Lorie F Bob T - Literature
Treasurer Co-Chair Josh H - Co-Literature

Secretary Chris BJuliePSecretary Co-ChairSean OTreasurer SheilaPhilip G

Marylin-Phone

Larry D – Technology Tonya – Women suffer Too

### **Groups Represented:**

Lex 24 hr Group, Galion Saturday Night, Tues Where You're At, Tues Lighthouse, State LGBTQ Steering Committee, Women Suffer Too, Friday Fundametal, Sunday By The Book

## **Reports**

### **Secretary's Report:**

October minutes read, Sheila motioned to approve, 2<sup>nd</sup> by Marilyn, approved unanimously

#### **Treasurer's Report**

Main Account: \$1729.41, Expense Account: \$376.94, Entertainment Account \$150

Donations \$245, Cash \$680

### **Committee Reports**

A. Archives: Committee Chair: Chris B, committee members:

Nothing to report

**B. Literature:** Committee Chair: Bob T, committee members:

Drop the Rock: Ripple Effect purchased

C. H&I: Committee Chair: Adam S. - Not Present

#### D. Entetainment: Committee Chair: Sean O.

Tonya volunteered to be Sean's co-chair. They attended the club's meeting regarding their New Year's party and the Club had stated that they did not need involvement from the intergroup. Sean wanted intergroup to donate \$25 to help with expenses but intergroup not able to due to "no affiliation."

E. Outreach: Committe Chair: Philip G.

Actively working on Intergroup flier update. Would like to add QR code

# **Open Business**

- A. Sean still working on getting info on switching from Spectrum to Brightspeed
- B. Checked with Bob T on whether there was a logbook for outstanding keys to intergroup. Bob stated no logbook. Will be getting new entrance key from club and will make copies to hand out.
- C. 2nd's for positions. Philip G will be 2<sup>nd</sup> for treasurer.
- D. Inventories for all literature still not completed. Bob stated that it could be completed soon.

### **ANew Business**

**A.** Sean suggested developing a Lead sheet for local speakers, to be published for area group announcements.

### Next full board meeting: Dec 1st, 2024 at 5pm

### Adjournment

A motion was made by ean and 2<sup>nd</sup> by Sheila to adjourn the meeting at 5:45pm, motion passed.

Meeting closed with the Lord's prayer.